
Support Oppose Concerned Total

3 5 9 17

Written Kate Katseanes katekatseanes@yahoo.com 775-934-9040 5032 Lakeridge Terrace East 1 January 23, 2025 at 2:17 pm 

Written Good Citizen 1 January 27, 2025 at 12:38 pm 

Written Emily Wolf Other 1 January 27, 2025 at 2:52 pm 

Written Jazmine Tulali Goacute@gmail.com 775-846-8662 7740 Peavine Shadow Ct. 1 January 28, 2025 at 11:45 pm 

Written Martha Growdon Ward 2 martha.growdon@gmail.com 812-679-7389 2360 Camelot Way 1 January 28, 2025 at 3:03 pm 

Written Vince Alan vince120769@gmail.com 1 January 29, 2025 at 3:16 pm 

Written Magdelynn Costa Ward 5 Magdelynn.green@gmail.com 158-540-6069 1285 Casa Loma 1 February 05, 2025 at 11:27 am 

Written Robbin Palmer rpalmer@nnps.reno.nv.us 775-853-8572 4430 Fairview Road 1 February 05, 2025 at 4:13 pm

Written Alana Berglund The Holland Project Ward 3 alana@hollandreno.org 775-750-4731 140 Vesta Street, Reno, NV 89502 1 February 05, 2025 at 4:23 pm 

Written Mattie Casey mcmrider99@gmail.com 1 February 05, 2025 at 4:35 pm 

Written Anne Evans Other amevans1992@gmail.com 1 February 05, 2025 at 5:58 pm 

Written Stan Kauffman sparkstrainman@gmail.com 1 February 07, 2025 at 12:05 pm 

Written Leah Bussard ldanielson1988@everyactioncustom.com Sun Valley, NV 89433 1 February 07, 2025 at 04:42 pm 

Written No Name was provided esp1013872@gmail.com 1 February 10, 2025 at 8:10 am

Written Christina Barr Nevada Humanities Ward 1 cbarr@nevadahumanities.org 775-784-6587 Nevada Humanities, P.O. Box 8029, Reno, NV 89507 1 February 10, 2025 at 2:01 pm

Written Carol Neel Ward 2 1 February 11, 2025 at 10:56 am

Written George Lam Nevada Humanities Ward 5 1 February 11, 2025 at 3:38 pm 
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Outlook

City Council Comment received from Carol Neel

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Tue 2/11/2025 10:56 AM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Carol Neel
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 2
Email Address:  

Phone Number:  

Address:  

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-02-12.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
Public indecency in Twin Peaks restaurant.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
On 2/10/25 I decided to eat lunch at the new restaurant, Twin Peaks. As I approached the front door a
tall man with a beard was standing around outside near the entrance. He commented to me and my
female companion that we might be coming to apply to work here because the outfits of the wait staff
were so great. We were stunned and confused. He opened the door for us. As we entered we were
greeted by a hostess who was barely covered by a scant “outfit” which revealed her entire buttocks
and mostly her entire naked body covering only her breasts and pubic area. We were shocked at this
and were wondering how a family with children would tolerate such a place to eat. Aren’t there any
laws regarding decency in eateries? Has our community fallen to the depths of such crass and

2/11/25, 3:44 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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disgusting levels that women are further demoralized in restaurants open to the general public? Twin
Peaks needs to be shut down or have an “adults only” limitation put on it. Somebody should do
something to shield and protect the public from this disgusting place!!!!

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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Outlook

City Council Comment received from George Lam

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Tue 2/11/2025 3:38 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
George Lam
Commenting on behalf of:  
Nevada Humanities
Ward #:
Ward 5
Email Address:  

Phone Number:  

Address:  

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: .

Section:
General Closing Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
General Closing Session Comment.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
On behalf of Nevada Humanities, Nevada’s 501(c)(3) nonprofit state humanities council partner of the
National Endowment for the Humanities, I would like to thank the City of Reno for supporting Nevada
Humanities with an Arts & Culture Grant from the City of Reno Arts & Culture Commission in the
amount of $5,793.00 to support the Nevada Humanities Literary Crawl. The 2024 Nevada Humanities
Literary Crawl took place on Saturday, October 12, 2024 across eight venues in downtown Reno,
including Arts for All Nevada (250 Court Street), Great Basin Community Food Co-op (240 Court
Street), Royce Burger Bar (115 Ridge Street), Nevada Museum of Art (160 West Liberty Street),
Downtown Reno Library (301 South Center Street), 1864 Tavern (290 California Avenue), The Loving

2/11/25, 3:55 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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Cup (188 California Avenue), and RareTea/The Wheyfarer/Elixir Superfood and Juice (24 California
Avenue). The 2024 Nevada Humanities Literary Crawl engaged a total of 74 participants including
authors, performers, visual artists, community curators, and Nevada Humanities staff in 31 public
events and workshops. The event showcased the wide-ranging literary talent across our state in fun-
filled day-long event in partnership with local Reno businesses and organizations. We extend our
gratitude and appreciation to the City of Reno and the Arts & Culture Commission for supporting our
work. Thank you. George Tsz-Kwan Lam, assistant director, Nevada Humanities

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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